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By Fax (2602 1480) 4 April 2001
Mr. Edward LAW, AD(Adm)

Leisure and Cultural Services Department

Dear Edward,
Merger of AO and RSO Grades

| refer to our telephone conversation on 31 March 2001 in respect of the merger.
As requested, | wish to reaffirm the stance of the AOA as follows :

(a) This Association agrees in-principle to the merger subject to the terms and conditions of
the Merger Package which should not jeopardize the interests of the AO grade; and

(b) In regard to the latest revised Merger Package issued to this Association and to each of
the AO and RSO colleagues in a letter signed by DLCS dated 23 March 2001, this
Association has no objection to the management proceeding with the proposal, though
there is still room for improvement, for instance on the entry requirement of the new LSM
grade to pitch at degree level and the need to establish a manning scale for the new grade,
etc.

Notwithstanding the above, this Association reserves our right to revoke the
above stance if the terms of the Merger Package or the schedule have eventually
changed not in the favour or interests of the AO grade.

We maintain our view that the management should honour the original terms of
employment for AO I, which is the fundamental principle for providing a personal scale for
all serving AO lls.

Yours sincerely,

(George NGAN)
Chairman, Amenities Officers Association



